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THE CORRESPONDENCE OF 

SPRINGTIME
[An angel said] “With us in heaven there is perpetual light and never the shadow of evening, still less darkness, because our sun does not set and rise like your sun, but remains continually midway between the zenith and the horizon, or as you would say, at an elevation of 45 degrees. That is why the heat and light proceeding from our sun make a perpetual spring, and that a perpetual springtime is inspired in those in whom love is equally united with wisdom. 

“And our Lord, through the eternal union of heat and light, breathes forth [or inspires] nothing else than uses. That too is why the sprouting of plants on your earth and the mating of your birds and animals is in the springtime. For the warmth of spring opens up their interiors even to their very inmosts, which are called their souls, and affects them and gives them its conjugial [or inclination to unite], and causes their reproductive instinct to come into its delights, by a continual effort to produce the fruits of use, which is the propagation of their kind. 

“But with human beings there is a perpetual influx of springtime warmth from the Lord. Therefore, they can enjoy the delights of marriage at any time, even in mid-winter. For men were created receptions of light, that is, of wisdom, from the Lord; and women were created receptions of heat, that is, of the love of the wisdom of the man, from the Lord. This now is why, as we drew near, a springtime warmth breathed on you, with a fragrant odor as of the early blossomings in gardens and fields.”                                       Conjugial Love 137:5-6
FROM THE PASTOR

In springtime, we rejoice in a marriage of light and warmth in equal measure. The sun is not too low, as in winter, and not too high, as in summer. The marriage of light and warmth inspires the production of new uses in plants and animals, and often inspires us too. 
We human beings can receive a perpetual influx of springtime warmth from the Lord, inspiring a love of uses all through the year. For some people, the winter study helps them feel an influx of heavenly warmth and light in the dead of winter. 
As springtime arrives in our part of the natural world, we can be reminded of springtime in heaven. We can rejoice in the marriage of love and wisdom bringing forth uses in all areas of life, and be grateful to the Lord.  

Pastor’s Council meets Tuesday, March 20. Questions for discussion: 1) What topic for next year’s winter study? 2) How shall we take counsel with each other about what we should do next, now that we have decided to proceed with the school extension? Please give your thoughts to me or to a member of pastor’s council.
Palm Sunday: On Sunday, March 25, there will be palm branches on a table for you to pick up as you come into church. After the Word is opened, the congregation will go down the sides and up the center aisle to lay the palms on the chancel. Palm branches represent truths. Laying them down before the Lord represents acknowledging that the ability to live according to truths and thus be saved comes from the Lord alone. 

Holy Supper: On Thursday, March 29, we will celebrate the Holy Supper, preceded by readings from the Gospel of John and the Heavenly Doctrine. “Now the Son of Man is glorified, and God… will also glorify Him in Himself” (John 13:31).

ProtectYoungEyes.com is a good Christian site for ways to protect your children from internet pornography. There are suggestions of ways to talk with your children and reviews of apps to protect your devices. One recommendation is that “every internet-capable device is shared—our phones, our tablets, our computers—not my private device.”
*    *    *    *    *
MARCH WORSHIP
Sunday, March 4, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Serv.


Usher/Setup: Ted LaMastra

Sunday School 
Teachers: Nursery / Tamar & Ann; 4 years-K / Lydia & Luke; 1st-6th girls / Gray & Adele; 1st- 3rd boys / John Cole; 4th-6th boys / Gordon; 7th-8th girls and boys / 
Jen
Sunday, March 11, (No Young Child’s Service)

10:00 A.M. Family Serv. Usher/Setup: Penn Cooper
Sunday, March 18, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Serv. Usher/Setup: Steve King

Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Maraika & Cody; 4 years-K / Amanda & Wyatt; 1st-6th girls / Shanon & Savannah; 1st- 3rd boys / Cade ; 4th-6th boys / Judah; 7th-8th girls and boys / Mark Wyncoll
Sunday, March 25, 10:00 A.M. Palm Sunday Family Service. Usher/Setup: Matt Heiter
Thursday, March 29, 7:30 P.M. Adult Service. 


Holy Supper with Gospel readings. Usher/Setup: Mark Wyncoll

MARCHHH  H CLASSES
Thursday, March 1, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love class. Seth and Heather King’s

Tuesday, March 13, 7:30 P.M. Arcana class. Nos. 8387 to 8464, beginning with the Doctrine of Charity on how sins are forgiven, and then the first half of Exodus 16, about the Lord giving manna and the quail to the Sons of Israel.  Some teachings to focus on are found in numbers 8403, 8413, 8431, 8439, 8443, 8455, and 8462. At Jeremy and Judy Synnestvedt’s
Thursday, March 15, 9:30 A.M. Moms’ Morning class. Location TBA
Friday, March 16, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love class.  At Jesse and Leona Fritch’s 

Tuesday, March 20, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men class. Pages 101-111. Lawson’s office (or library)
Friday, March 23, 6:30 P.M. Feast of Charity (partly potluck - see Announcements); 7:45 P.M. Class – Rev. Brett Buick on “How to be a Good New Church Juror.”  
MARCH MEETINGS

Monday, March 19 – Thursday, March 22 in the afternoon. Parent/Teacher Conferences for 7th-12th grades. Schedules TBA

Friday, March 23, NO SCHOOL for K-6th grade. Morning Parent/Teacher Conferences for these grades only. Schedule TBA. (Regular classes are in session for 7th-12th grades.) 

Tuesday, March 20, 7:30 P.M. Pastor’s Council Meeting. At Anna Volden’s
MARCH EVENTS
Friday, March 3, KNCS Winter Break begins after classes.
Saturday, March 10, Turn clocks ahead tonight.  Daylight Saving Time starts Sunday.
Monday, March 12, KNCS classes resume. 
Wednesday, March 28, 5th and 6th Grade Play: “Snow White and the Seven Dwarves”. Evening show at 7:00 P.M.  Time of morning show TBA.
Friday, March 30, Good Friday. NO SCHOOL
Monday, April 2, Easter Monday. NO SCHOOL
From Your 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

Friends,
Please help us realize our Financial-Year goal for the church and school. We need $77K to achieve a balanced budget…with four months to go. It is within reach, so reach deep and help us make it! Every little gift, in the offertory basket or as a direct gift (through Treasurer Roger Schrock), helps us hit our target. As always, thank you for your support in making the church in Kempton a reality.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Thank You: Dear Kempton Society, Thanks so much for the care package. It was a tremendous aid in getting through exam week, and reading the cards was a true joy. Thanks again! From, Matthew King
Thank You: Dear Kempton Society, Thank you all for the care package. It was very kind of you to send me the delicious food, cards, and school supplies. I hope you are all doing very well. 
                                Thank you again, Bennett Buick

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

Since then the Lord God the Creator is Love itself and Wisdom itself, and the universe was created by Him... good and truth are said to be the universals of creation. That it is so is plain to everyone who reflects upon the matter from reason. He sees what relates to good and what relates to truth in every created thing.
Conjugial Love 85
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Rob and Eloné Zimmerman

on the 3rd – 6 years

Carl and Patricia Odhner

on the 22nd - 47 years
John and Erika Walker
on the 26th - 35 years
*     *     *     *     
ANNOUNCEMENTS cont.

Kudos to Miss Katrin and the 7th and 8th grades for their production of “Thumbelina.”  We loved it! Thanks for your hard work. Next up will be the 5th and 6th grades performance of “Snow White and the Seven Dwarves” (March 28).  The KNCS theatrical delights abound.   
Are You a Hard-of-Hearing KNCS Playgoer?  With advance warning, I can obtain copies of plays for you so you can read along at the performances.  We don’t want anyone to stay away out of frustration! 

 Carla Kerr   
March 23rd Feast of Charity: Partly Potluck. Roger and Bengt will be making beef stroganoff and pasta. You are invited to bring a side dish, salad, or dessert to help fill things out. 
Pittsburgh New Church School (PNCS)

Positions Available: 
  1. PNCS is accepting applications for TWO full-time teaching positions for the 2018–19 school year. The successful applicants will be responsible to cover or assist in the teaching of core courses in the elementary grades five days a week. Additional duties include attendance at faculty meetings and designated school events, and the active pursuit and completion of additional training in dyslexia and related learning differences. 

Minimum requirements for applicants are: 1) a commitment to teach content in light of the teachings of the New Church, 2) to teach from and about the principles of the New Church, and 3) to have a bachelor’s degree, preferably in elementary education. We are looking for motivated people who enjoy working with young children and would like to join a committed team of colleagues.
2. PNCS Full-Time Admissions Director 2018–2019: The successful applicant will be responsible for student recruitment, aiding families through the admission process, and general marketing and promotion of the school. Additional duties may include attendance at school events and local dyslexia conferences and parent meetings, as well as helping families through the financial aid process.
Minimum requirements for applicants are: 1) a commitment to the teachings of the New Church, 2) previous admissions experience (preferably in a school setting) and 3) a bachelor’s or master’s degree (marketing, social work, or human sciences desirable). We are looking for a motivated, self-starting individual who enjoys working with families and would like to join a committed team of colleagues. 

The application deadline for the above positions is March 15, 2018.  Interested parties contact 
Rev. Calvin Odhner at 678-756-0631 or principal@pittaburghnewchurchschool.org 
LOST: A beloved camping cup.  Aluminum, slanted sides, wire handle, faintly visible initials “MKP” on the bottom – carved at the banks of the beautiful green Clark’s Fork River in Wyoming in 1973.  Last seen at the KNCS Christmas program, I think. Call Kate (484-505-8192)

Kempton Spring Sale: Saturday, March 17 at KCC. Go to www.kemptoncommunitycenter.org for details, or see flyer on church bulletin board or at various spots around town.
A BIT MORE

The first day of spring is one thing, and the first spring day is another. The difference between them is sometimes as great as a month.

                                                          –Henry Van Dyke

The early mist had vanished and the fields lay like a silver shield under the sun. It was one of the days when the glitter of winter shines through a pale haze of spring.

                                                                – Edith Wharton

Daffodils,

That come before the swallow dares, and take

The winds of March with beauty.      
                                                      – William Shakespeare
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